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February 2016

Dear Parent/Carer

Senior Phase Courses – 8 weeks until SQA Examinations begin

If your child is being presented for N5 H or AH exams they will have recently completed their mock assessments (prelims).  In conjunction with Faculty Heads their teachers will now be analysing their attainment and, where appropriate, will be providing individual pupils with strategies to ensure that they meet subject target grades.

What can you do to support your child’s preparation for the SQA Exams?

Some parents/carers may have received Cause for Concern letters because teachers are aware that a pupil may not fulfil their potential in a course. It is important that pupils stay focussed and fully committed to their studies in what are, for some of them, the last few weeks of school or the last few weeks studying a subject that they may not elect to continue with next session. Below are some areas that you may wish to discuss with your child in order to ensure they are maximising their learning over the remainder of the session.

Homework and revision

All pupils sitting SQA exams should now be regularly revising and for subjects. They may also be experiencing an increased amount of homework as their teachers ask them to redraft work, prepare for assessments and meet deadlines. It is worth discussing with you child how they intend to plan their study/homework and how much non-school time he/she is setting aside for this. Being well prepared will allow your child to be more confident and less stressed in the run up to the exams. You can view all homework that your child has been set on Show my Homework via the app or website. The whole school calendar can be accessed as a direct link from the school website.

Revision Resources

Your child will have been provided with extensive notes, revision materials and on-line references to support their learning by their teachers. Are they using them?  

Most subjects offer “drop ins” at lunchtimes and after school where they can receive personal & group support. Is your child making the most of this?

Effort in class

The school expects pupils to attend all classes punctually, be prepared and complete work set to the best of their ability in class time. If pupils do not meet these expectations they will find that they have more to do at home and this can cause additional stress. The majority of pupils do meet these expectations but if you are any doubt or have any concerns please contact your child’s Principal Teacher of Pastoral Care who can discuss this with you.  S5 pupils must make the best use of supervised study by bringing suitable revision material.
Additional Information on SQA results service
There is no longer a process whereby schools can ‘appeal’ any pupil’s underperformance in an SQA exam. However there is a new results service as outlined below.

There are two parts to Results Services to be aware of:

1. Exceptional Circumstances Consideration Service

This service supports candidates who have been unable to attend an externally assessed timetabled examination, or whose performance in an externally assessed timetabled examination may have been fundamentally affected as a result of an incident beyond their control.

This service is available for all examinations that appear in the examination timetable. If a school or college believes a candidate has been affected by exceptional circumstances, it will inform SQA and submit alternative evidence of attainment demonstrated by the candidate such as coursework, class assessments or mock tests within 10 days of the date of the exam.
It is only available before the results are published, and exists to support only those candidates who have suffered an exceptional circumstance, such as bereavement or a medical condition. In both circumstances a parental note or doctor’s line (medical) is required.
It is always recommended that a candidate sits the examination where possible. Sitting the examination does not exclude the candidate from having an exceptional circumstances request submitted on their behalf.

2. Post-results Services

Post-results Services can be used where the school has significant concerns about a candidate’s certificated result. If they believe the final mark does not reflect expectations, they can request a marking review or a clerical check of the exam paper and other externally assessed components, such as a portfolio.  The school must have robust evidence regarding specific elements of a pupils work and be able to fulfil a number of criteria in order to request a marking review. The school is charged for unsuccessful requests and SQA guidance states that a candidates’ grade can go down as well as up

The next 8 weeks are an important time in your child’s education and it is vital that he/she remains clearly focussed on maximising learning in preparation for these SQA exams.

If you have any questions regarding the SQA exams please do not hesitate to contact the Principal Teacher of Pastoral Care or myself at any time.

Yours sincerely 

Olwen Fraser 

DHT (SQA co-ordinator)

Additional Revision resources
Teachers will be able to direct pupils to a good range of websites and resources to support their revision in addition to those listed below.

Scholar


http://scholar.hw.ac.uk/
BBC bitesize


http://www.bbc.co.uk/education
GLOW


http://glow.rmunify.com
Leckie and Leckie, Bright Red Publishing – Revision Guides
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